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Dear Parents                   30th January 2023 

Headteacher’s Update Letter 2022-2023 – Issue 20 (of 20) 
 
As mentioned in Friday’s letter, I am back in touch with you about our considerations for the national 
strike action organised by the National Educational Union (NEU) for Wednesday 1st February 2023.   
 
Key Decisions for Wednesday 1st February 2023 
 

• With the anticipation of reduced levels of teachers, we will restrict attendance to the school on 
Wednesday 1st February. 

 

• Years 9 and 10 (in the main) will stay at home and undertake home working.  Work can be set by 
non-striking teachers on Teams.   

  

• Years 7, 8, 11, 12 and 13, should attend as normal. 
 

• Provision for ‘vulnerable’ children and children of ‘critical workers’ can be available – using the 
Library and we would ask parents to inform inmail@thomasmills.suffolk.sch.uk if you require this. 

 

• All students in school should bring a reading book and materials for private study which may be 
needed in some lessons.  

 
Explanation for the Decision 

Although teachers from the NEU do not need to inform me of their own decisions, by Friday I had an 
indication that more staff than I initially anticipated would be taking part in the industrial action.  Mr 
Ward and Mr Chittock looked at some scenarios and I feel that it would be unsafe to try and open the 
school as normal.  There was the potential for many lessons to be unstaffed. 
 
Although we have arranged for five supply teachers to be available, this still creates a situation where 
too many classes would have to be supervised in the larger spaces.  By restricting attendance, we do 
not eliminate the situation but certainly reduce the impact.  Cover will still be needed for some Year 
7, 8 and 11 lessons. 
 
Also, in consultation with staff, we feel it is inappropriate to redeploy teachers from the Sixth Form, 
given that Year 13 have public examinations later this year.  Therefore, lessons will go ahead as 
normal for the Sixth Form.   

 
Government Guidance 

Government guidance asks me to take all reasonable steps to keep the school open for as many pupils 
as possible.  It also states that whilst I can ask, teachers cannot be compelled to provide cover for 
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other teachers during industrial action.  Although there are no set ratios for the number of staff 
required to supervise pupils, I still have to consider the Health and Safety at Work Act 1974 which has 
greater force than government guidance.   
 
Striking teachers cannot be compelled to set work for students to complete on the day of the strike.  
For schools, there is no legal requirement to teach the curriculum on strike days.  The requirement 
for a broad and balanced curriculum is ‘over the course of the year,’  
 

Summary 

I hope you will understand my rationale and as I said in earlier correspondence, I very much hope 
that the dispute will be settled soon.  I notice that there seems to be a series of co-ordinated actions 
across sectors on Wednesday.  
 
Although the cost of living crisis is having an impact, other NEU information draws attention to staff 
recruitment and retention.   
 
It is regrettable that the disruption we have seen in many other sectors has now reached schools.  I 
understand that nationally membership of the NEU has increased which perhaps indicates a strength 
of feeling.  However, I do hope that there are positive talks. 
 
In the meantime, if there are any considerations I have omitted, we will be able to let you know ahead 
of Wednesday.  Otherwise, thank you for your support. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 

P J Hurst 

Headteacher 

 


